
JULY-SEPTEMBER 2021 

Dear friends and supporters, 

Thank you for praying everyone! 

She said, “Yes”! God is good to me. 

Please pray for me and Japhia as 

we make plans in the coming 

months for the big day. Thank you 

for all those who have prayed for 

my life time partner over all these 

years. She is truly an answer to 

your prayers as well as mine. I will 

have her share her testimony in 

future correspondence with you 

all. Praise the Lord! I am just so 

excited to be engaged and be in 

the center of God’s will. I will share 

you more details about our 

upcoming wedding and such as we 

know them. Please, do pray for us. 

COVID-19 

My parents were hospitalized for 1 

week with COVID. Praise the Lord, 

they made it out, and are back 

home recovering now. This did make things a little stressful 

since the Department of Health also locked me down in the 

home, but we are able get out now after passing our swab 

tests.  

WONDERFULLY SAVED 

Four years ago, there was young man 

who came to church who oppressed 

by evil spirits, he was heavily into rock 

music and evil video games. During 

this pandemic he had a lot of time sit 

down and read the Bible. The gospel 

seed that was planted four years ago 

grew and he was wonderfully saved 

during his Bible reading. He has a 

great heart to reach the lost, and has 

enrolled in Bible college for this 

October! Pray for Cyril. 

A ROLLER COASTER OF MINISTRY 

One of the things we have had to do, 

and do well, is learning how to adjust. 

So far during the pandemic we have 

been locked down, we have lost local 

pastors to COVID, our church put on 

10% capacity, then banned from 

gathering, and even had an outbreak 

of COVID. Yet, I can see God’s grace 

and his protection upon us. We still have not come back to 

those pre-COVID conditions, nor I do not think it will happen 

anytime soon. Yet, I know God is working for us where we can 

not see. It is a blessed thing to trust in the sovereignty of God 

during uncertain times.  

I can definitely say it’s all by God’s sufficient grace that we are 

able to ministry. We take joy in the fact that God has called us 

to minister in “such a time as this.” Nevertheless, we do ask for 

prayer for wisdom and protection. Amazingly, we have baptized 

27 this year so far. Our teens, and deaf continue to grow 

despite only being able to connect minimally in-person. God 

knows what He is doing, and we will keep pressing on and 

trusting Him, and continue in faithfulness to Him. 

Your servant in missions, 

Frank Denisi  


